
 

May 15, 2019     

 

 

Letter of Support for HB 2013 

 

Chair Prozanski and other Distinguished Members of the Senate Judicial Committee:  

 

Lift Every Voice Oregon (LEVO) and Ecumenical Ministries of Oregon (EMO) have been working through 

this session to promote legislation to reduce gun violence. The bill before you, HB 2013, is an essential 

step toward enforcement of previous legislation that prohibited access to firearms by those who have 

committed acts such as stalking, intimidating, molesting and menacing.  The prior law was intended to 

provide protection to children, family members and others, but neglected to provide essential and 

detailed instructions to ensure that firearms currently possessed would be relinquished promptly.  The 

language is remarkably clear in setting forth both the options and the mandatory obligations of the 

courts, law enforcement and individuals, who are subject to an order to relinquish their weapons. We 

urge the prompt approval of this legislation out of Committee and to the Senate floor for passage.  

There is another bill in this session, however, which provides other important protections: SB 978.  

Lawmakers and citizens worked thousands of hours to construct its concepts for straightforward safety 

measures. We wish SB 978 was being moved to the floor for a vote today.  And, there are more 

protective actions, such as reducing proliferation of large-capacity magazines and military-style 

weapons, that we believe legislators should be considering.   

In an effort to show the broad support for ending this egregious violence, we present today a letter 

signed by over 150 faith leaders from many parts of Oregon. We would still be adding signatures if we 

had had more time, but we are delivering the letter to you today, in light of this important vote.   

Our role is to lift a moral voice. Youth have cried out for an end to gun violence; in some recent cases, 

youth have even felt compelled to sacrifice their lives to save their classmates. We as adults must do 

more to protect them. As faith leaders from Muslim, Jewish, Christian, Buddhist, and other traditions, 

we ask that you commit to passing HB 2013 and other gun safety legislation with all deliberate speed.  

 

Blessings to each of you, 

Rev. Dr. W. J. Mark Knutson,    Jan Musgrove Elfers  

Sr. Pastor of Augustana Lutheran Church,                   President, Ecumenical Ministries of Oregon  

LEVO Chair                                              

Rabbi Michael Z. Cahana,     Rev. Linda Jaramillo  

Congregation Beth Israel,    Board Chair, Ecumenical Ministries of            

LEVO Director             Oregon 
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